
Thank you to all who have shared our Board 

member search with others. It has been pro-

ductive in helping to identify several skilled 

candidates with a passion for CASA. We are 

still open to additions though! 

Particular skill sets that would be helpful are:  

 Finance/Banking/Investments 

 Government Relations/Lobbying 

 Communications/Marketing/Public Rela-

tions 

 Graphic Arts/Web Design/Social Media 

 

If you are interested or know of someone who 

may be interested, please respond to Dennis or 

a current PA CASA Board member.  

 

The PA CASA Board meets quarterly and 

participation is very important. Members also 

participate in local and state fundraisers wher-

ever possible. Additionally, there are sub-

committees of the Board where you can vol-

unteer your skills, time, and enthusiasm.  
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Calendar of Events 

 Eastern Regional Meeting for 

Program Directors—

11/13/14 from  9:30 AM—

3:30 PM in Lancaster. 

 Western Regional Meeting  

for Program Directors—

11/18/14 from 9:30 AM—

3:30 PM in Mercer, PA area. 

 HAPPY THANKSGIVING!  

11/27/14 We are thankful 

for you and all you do.  

 CASA of Lancaster County - 

Ethics and Advocacy Confer-

ence  - Dec. 5th.  

 National CASA Conference  - 

May 30—June 2, 2015 in 

New Orleans. 

 PA CASA Conference : June 

10th & 11th, 2015 in Wil-

liamsport, PA (SAVE THE 

DATE!) 

CASA of Lancaster County  

is proud to present  

 

Ethics and Advocacy 

Conference  
Friday, December 5, 2014  

 8:30 am - 4:00 pm  

Millersville University 
Student Memorial Center  

 
Cost: $15.00 Professionals;  

$5.00 CASAs & Students  

(ID required at event registration)  

CEUs available  

(additional charge applies)  

 

Pre-register by  

Friday, November 28, 2014  
Register online or send payment to:  

CASA, 53 N Duke St, Suite 218, 

Lancaster PA 17602  

Walk-in registrations accepted on 

day of conference at 8:00 am.  

Hello, 
As promised, as President of the PA 

CASA Board, one of my goals is to con-
nect CASA programs across the state 

through increased communication  
between Boards, Programs, and  

Volunteers. Thank you to all who  
      offered news to be shared.   

Along with PA CASA Pro-

gram information included 

in this newsletter, I encour-

age you to support one an-

other’s programs by “liking” 

the Facebook pages of other 

PA programs, and the  

National CASA Facebook 

page. Great updates there!   

Hello everyone! 

  I just wanted to share a website with 
all of you,  www.nonprofithub.org   They offer 
free webinars.  They typically last an hour and 
so far I haven’t had a bad one.  Just thought 
some of you might find it helpful or maybe 
share with your local programs. 
  
Thanks, 
Janette Meis, State Director 
Kansas CASA Association  

"Every child needs a hero but abused children need 

Superheroes." 

http://www.nonprofithub.org


CASA of Mercer County recently participated in the Heraldõs Viewõs & 

Voices Womenõs Expo held at the Shenango Valley Mall in Hermitage, 

Pennsylvania.  The expo showcased over 100 businessõ run by women as 

well as non-profit organizations involved in the community.  The Expo 

was attended this year by over 2500 people from all around the area. 

 

Mercer County CASA, under the Mercer County Juvenile Advisory Council 

umbrella organization, promoted both CASA and child abuse prevention 

by having informational material available for all those who attended.  A 

number of individuals who stopped by the booth indicated a strong inter-

est in becoming a CASA volunteer either now or in the near future.  We 

were glad to have the opportunity to educate and inform our community 

of the benefits of having a CASA program in our area. 

Mercer County 

 Nearly 200 people across Lycoming, 
Northumberland, Snyder and Union counties 
stepped out to support Susquehanna Valley 
CASA - Voices for Childrenôs inaugural 
ñConstellation of Hopeò Gala on Sunday, Sep-
tember 21, 2014, raising awareness and funds 
for local abused and neglected children. 
 The Galaôs focal point was the keynote 
speech delivered by Ashley Rhodes-Courter, 
New York Times bestselling author of Three Lit-
tle Words and foster children advocate. Spending almost 10 years in Floridaôs fos-
ter care system, Rhodes-Courter described her journey through countless foster 
home placements, most of them abusive and overcrowded. In one home, 16 peo-
ple lived in a trailer and the children were regularly beaten, neglected, verbally 
assaulted, and food was withheld. Another foster parent was eventually convicted 
as a pedophile. Rhodes-Courter racked up a staggering number of adults - 195 - 
who were connected to the child welfare system and paid to protect her best inter-
ests during her years in foster care. ñYet,ò Rhodes-Courter noted, ñit took one per-
son ð my CASA ð an unpaid volunteer, to change the course of my case and 
help get me out of the system.ò 
 ñWe are thrilled with the turnout and support of the Gala,ò said Judith 
Jones, Executive Director of Susquehanna Valley CASA ï Voices for Children. 
ñWe have nearly 50 children waiting to be assigned to a CASA, and with the fund-
ing and volunteer resources the Gala brought in, we will be able to serve more of 
these waiting children.ò 

 PPL was the eventôs premier corporate sponsor. Additional event sponsors included: Weis 

Markets, Steiningerôs Laundry and Dry Cleaning, Brookside Homes, Verizon, HandUP Foundation, 

Swineford National Bank/FNB Bank N.A., Albright Care Services, Mazeppa Union Church, Ritaôs 

House, James Gallo and Michael Finley, Christy and Doug Diven, Judith and Ron Jones, Suzanne 

and Tom Fitzgerald, Jennifer and James Handlan, the Honorable Joy Reynolds McCoy, the Honor-
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One quarter of homeless 
people are children.  
HUD reports that on any 
given night, over 138,000 
of the homeless in the 
U.S. are children under 
the age of 18. Thousands 
of these homeless chil-
dren are unaccompanied, 
according to HUD. An-
other federal program, No 
Child Left Behind, defines 
"homeless children" more 
broadly and includes not 
just those living in shelters 
or transitional housing but 
those who are sharing the 
housing of other persons 
due to economic hardship; 
living in cars, parks, bus or 
train stations; or awaiting 
foster-care placement. 

Please help ð  
As mentioned previously, pre-
liminary plans are underway to 
host a PA CASA Conference 
in June 2015. The Pennsyl-
vania College of Technology 

has offered space but it is diffi-
cult to know just what we 

might need without some indi-
cation of interest. If you think 

you might want to attend, 
please let me know,   

slspencer@windstream.net 

Susquehanna Valley CASA 

What can we/you do???  
 

Iôve added a ñpage 4ò to 
this newsletter which is 

copied directly from 
something Dennis shared.  
You may have heard about 

this but seeing it in this 
context really opens my 

eyes to our mission. 
Please take the time to 

read it and then share it. 
With decision makers, leg-
islators, funding partners, 

and others who do or 
should care. What we do 

makes a difference! Thank 
you for all you are doing.  

https://www.hudexchange.info/resources/documents/ahar-2013-part1.pdf
http://center.serve.org/nche/downloads/briefs/det_elig.pdf
http://center.serve.org/nche/downloads/briefs/det_elig.pdf
http://center.serve.org/nche/downloads/briefs/det_elig.pdf


From CASA of Philadelphia http://casaphiladelphia.org/publications  

The annual Court Appointed Special Advocate (CASA) Swearing-in and Appreciation 
Brunch took place on November 1st at 9:30 am in the Stern Great Room at Dickinson 

College in Carlisle. The Dickinson College chapter of Kappa Alpha Theta, as well as the 

Harrisburg Area Alumnae, provided a sumptuous brunch for the CASA volunteers, sup-
porters, and guests. As part of the fraternityôs rush week Dickinson College Thetas also 

prepared memento boxes to be given to the children that are represented by CASA 
volunteers. 

 
Since 2001, Cumberland County Dependency Court Judges have sworn in CASA volun-

teers every November at the conclusion of the fall training sessions, in conjunction 

with an annual Appreciation Brunch for the ñveteranò CASA volunteers.  All three de-
pendency judges (Edward E. Guido, Albert Masland, and Christylee Peck) assisted in 

swearing in six new volunteers.  The new CASA volunteers are: Lisa Donchez, Harris-
burg; Kim Kupfer, Camp Hill; Dawn Mayko, Jonestown; Dewayne Nichols, New Cum-

berland; Nancy Nixon, Carlisle; and Joyce Raser, Hummelstown.  

Great news from Cumberland County 

From CASA of Lackawanna County  

 On October 20, 2014, 
Judge Margaret Bisignani Moyle 

swore in six new Court Appointed 

Special Advocate (CASA) volunteers 
in a ceremony at the Lackawanna 

County Courthouse Annex in Scran-
ton. 

 The idea of former Presi-

dent Judge Chester Harhut, Lacka-

wanna County and begun in 2008 

by the Advocacy Alliance with funding from Lackawanna County Children and Youth Ser-

vices, the CASA Program has advocated on the behalf of hundreds of children in the fam-

ily court system for the past five years. The ultimate goal of CASA is to ensure that the 

children are placed in safe, permanent homes as quickly as possible. 
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CASA of  

Allegheny County  

would like to again 

thank Le Mont - Pitts-

burgh for a wonderful 

Volunteer Recognition 

Dinner on October 

16th!  Congratulations 

to Erica Burg and The 

Superhero Founda-

tion, LaTrice Golphin, 

Cathleen Hilton, 

Laura Maines and 

Gregory Zelesnik for 

their well-deserved 

awards! 

SECOND ANNUAL CASA SUPERHERO WALK   

  Thank you so much to everyone who came out to the 2nd Annual CASA 

Superhero Walk!  We had an amazing day, joined by loads of superheroes, includ-

ing Sue Serio from Fox 29, the Phillie Phanatic, Eagles cheerleaders, students 

from local schools, Board, staff, and of course our wonderful CASA Volunteers!  

 CASA raised over $25,000.00 at this year’s walk! All of the money raised 

goes directly to recruiting and training CASA Volunteers to serve more children.  

Thank you to our sponsors, Buchanan Ingersoll& Rooney, PECO, Giving Hope 

Network, Ernst & Young, Hangley, Aronchick, Segal, Pudlin & Schiller, and com-

munity partner CHOP.   

   

http://casaphiladelphia.org/publications
https://www.facebook.com/lemontpittsburgh
https://www.facebook.com/lemontpittsburgh
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We need to ask serious questions about Jarrod Tutko's death: Starla Williams 

By Starla Williams 

PennLive Op-Ed   

on November 04, 2014 at 11:00 AM 

http://www.pennlive.com/opinion/2014/11/we_need_to_ask_serious_questio.html 

  

Last Thursday, two of my neighbors were charged with murder and child endangerment by the Dauphin County District Attorney. 
 
Jarrod Tutko Sr. and Kimberly Tutko and their six children lived a few doors down from me on Green Street. 
 
I didn't know them but I have a good idea how it may have come to pass that they are facing such serious charges for the death of their son, nine-year old Jarrod 
Jr. 
 
Jarrod's decomposing body was found on August 1, 2014 in a bathroom in the family's home. 
 
He weighed just under 17 pounds, about one-quarter of the weight of an average child his age. 
 
He is said to have had Fragile X syndrome, a cause of autism. The coroner's report noted that Jarrod had an empty stomach and badly rotted teeth; he died from 
starvation and child maltreatment syndrome. 
 
Yes, we can send the Tutkos to prison, but that addresses only part of the culpability for this innocent child's death. 
 
PennLive/The Patriot-News reported that there is no evidence that he ever went to dentist and that there are no school records for him in Harrisburg.             
 
One irony here is that within a stone's throw from the home of a governor who recently signed 10 bills increasing protection for Pennsylvanian children, a child 
died in his own home.   
 
At first glance, this seems like an easy case ï these parents were responsible for Jarrod and he died on their watch --perhaps even by their hand. So they should 
be found guilty and sent to prison, right? 
 
My answer is a complicated "Yes, but." 
 
Yes, we can send the Tutkos to prison, but that addresses only part of the culpability for this innocent child's death.  
 
In truth, all of us forming a network of support for vulnerable children, families and the communities where they live are responsible for this tragedy. 
 
In my work as a parent advocate, child welfare attorney, educator, community activist and public administrator, I have learned that it does, in fact, take a village 
to raise our children. 
 
No family can do it alone. Some families can't do it at all. It's up to our child protection services, social welfare agencies and schools to protect our children ï 
sometimes even from their own parents.  But the system did not work in this case. 
 
We've had time to shed our tears for Jarrod. Now we must ask two questions: 
 
First, why didn't our safety net work? There is more than enough blame to go around and those who were responsible for Jarrod's well-being must not escape 
inquiry. 
 
The second question is what else can we do to help other vulnerable families avoid such tragedy? 
 
The critical questions that I raise are fairly simple, but the answers are far more complex and asking them is only the start to finding real solutions. The difficult 
work lies ahead as we move forward to prevent a reoccurrence.     
 
One solution lies in creating an independent panel of child advocates to research, investigate and report on the current condition of vulnerable children in Dau-
phin County. 
 
In many jurisdictions, Court Appointed Special Advocates (CASAs) assist and support dependency courts by asking "the critical questions" on child safety and 
child well-being. 
 
Regrettably, Dauphin County officials have resisted calls for the formation of CASA workers like those operating in the nearby Cumberland County Court of Com-
mon Pleas. 
 
Now - more than ever - in the wake of unprecedented sweeping child protection reform enacted by Pennsylvania legislators, the county seat of our state capital 
needs CASA. 
 
Licensed attorneys, concerned citizens, retired school teachers, experienced medical professionals, clinical social workers and energetic law students all stand 
ready, willing and able to submit to the background checks and extensive training required to become a CASA volunteer at no cost to the taxpayers of Dauphin 
County. 
 
Certainly, the benefits of establishing a CASA program outweigh the hardship endured by a family broken and bruised by the death of a nine-year old disabled 
boy named Jarrod. 

http://www.pennlive.com/opinion/2014/11/we_need_to_ask_serious_questio.html

